

## NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR

## BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040, St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, A1A 5B2

E-mail: traceypennell@nlh,nl.ca

2016-08-12

Ms. Tracey Pennell Senior Legal Counsel Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro P.O. Box 12400 St. John's, NL A1B 4K7

Dear Ms. Pennell:

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - Application for the Approval of a Plan for the Rate Stabilization Plan ("RSP") Surplus to Customers - Further Clarification

Further to your letter dated July 29, 2016, the Board requires further clarification on customers and communities eligible for the refund as follows:

Please provide a complete list of the communities on the Island Isolated system serviced by Hydro and confirm which of these communities are not eligible for the RSP refunds.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the Board's Legal Counsel, Ms. Jacqueline Glynn, by email, jglynn@pub.nl.ca or telephone (709) 726-6781.

Yours truly,

Soua Kean

Assistant Board Secretary

Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro Mr. Geoff Young, E-mail; gyoung@nlh.nl.ca NLH Regulatory, E-mail: NLHRegulatory@nlh.nl.ca

Newfoundland Power Inc.

Mr. Gerard Hayes, E-mail: ghayes@newfoundlandpower.com

Consumer Advocate

Mr. Thomas Johnson, Q.C., E-mail; tjohnson@odeaearle.ca

Ms. Colleen Lacey, E-mail: clacey@odeaearle.ca

Mr. Raman Balakrishnan, E-mail: rbalakrishnan@odeaearle.ca